

St Mary's Catholic First School Lucetta Lane DORCHESTER DT1 2DD Fundraising Office Weldmar Hospicecare Trimar House Cromwell Road Weymouth Dorset DT4 0JH

Tel 01305 261800

www.weld-hospice.org.uk

27 January 2020

Receipt No: 146369 Gift Amount: £908.00

Dear St. Mary's Catholic First School.

I wanted to take the time to thank you on behalf of Weldmar Hospicecare for taking part in 2019's Rudolph Run and raising a fantastic £908.00!

At the festive time of year Weldmar Hospicecare does not slow down, in the fact during December we cared for 415 patients, both out in the community and at our Inpatient Unit in Dorchester. Patients and their loved ones continued to receive around the clock care at Christmas, with carol singers visiting the IPU, having a proper Christmas dinner, and with the option for family members to stay if desired. Weldmar Hospicecare also hosted a Christmas lunch this year, for our community patients, helping to combat loneliness for those who otherwise may not see anyone. This was held at the hospice and prepared by our fantastic catering team.

Weldmar Hospicecare goes above and beyond to make sure everyone within our community is as comfortable and happy as they can be; and you have helped contribute to that!

Weldmar relies almost entirely on donations such as these from the community we support, and we cannot thank you enough for your kindness! We predict that in your area over the next 12 months we will support 1,448 people, and as funding becomes even more unpredictable providing these vital services becomes ever more difficult. It is thanks to people like you that we will continue to be here in the future.

Yours sincerely,

2 mily sisher.

**Emily Fisher** 

Community Engagement Fundraiser

Patron: His Royal Highness, The Prince of Wales, KG, KT, GCB, OM President: The Hon Mrs Townshend, DL